
Subject: FW: Alpine Recreation Strategic Study
Date: Wed, 2 Feb 2005 20:26:55 -0800

From: "Ernie Crist" <ernie_crist@dnv.org>
To: <fonvca@fonvca.org>, <Cagebc@yahoo.com>

CC: "James Ridge" <James_Ridge@dnv.org>, "Susan Rogers" <Susan_Rogers@dnv.org>,
"Senior Management Committee" <managecomm@dnv.org>

A MESSAGE FROM ERNIE CRIST:
 
I am passing this message on to you as I have  also forwarded to you the
email from Ms Bader, President of the NSMBA who was highly critical of
my stance. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Ernie Crist  

________________________________

From: Bill Stowell [ mailto:billstowell@shaw.ca ] 
Sent: Wednesday, February 02, 2005 7:49 PM
To: Mayor and Council - DNV
Subject: Alpine Recreation Strategic Study

Madam Mayor and Members of Council:
 
I did not attend the January 31, 2005 Council Meeting but I listened to
it carefully on the DNV web site.  It is apparent to me that the Alpine
Recreation Strategic Study has taken on a life of its own which I find
very disturbing.  From the extensive motion that was passed at the June
23, 2003 Council Meeting when the study was initiated (item 3 of the
motion), it is clear that the study was to include a multi
jurisdictional review of mountain biking on the North Shore with a
number of other parties including the GVRD, B.C. Parks etc.  I do not
believe that it was a foregone conclusion that mountain biking was or is
to be accommodated within the District.  DNV Staff has done a lot of
work, perhaps too much, and we are now a long way down the road
(slippery slope) to accommodating mountain biking and it appears so
whether we like it or not.  The fact is, the District of North Vancouver
cannot, and should not, be taking on the responsibility of being the
proprietor to the mountain bike industry.  Unfortunately, Councillor
Crist seems to be the only Council member to recognize this.  Mountain
biking may well become an industry not unlike skiing or snowboarding and
as such should be supported by private industry.  Would we open Fromme
mountain to a commercial enterprise? I think not, yet we seem prepared
or at least are heading toward financially supporting an industry that
likely cannot be accommodated within our boundaries.
 
Members of Council, it is time to sit back and take a hard look at where
we are and where we are going.  This situation is not unlike the Lynn
Valley library project which started out as one thing and is ending up
to be quite another i.e. we thought we were getting a new town centre
which included a new library with community space.  We will end up being
nothing more than the landlord for additional retail space with a
library stuck on at the end.   
 
In regard to the subject, the following points should be considered:
1.  This is about mountain biking despite what has been said.  An Alpine
study would not have been necessary (at least not at this time) were it
not for the parking and other conflicts created by mountain bikers in
the Upper Lynn Valley Area.
2.   The last part of item 3 of the June 23, 2003 motion has been
glossed over in the Alpine review.  Part of item 3 read "This process
includes a multi-jurisdictional review of mountain biking on the North
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Shore with GVRD, BC Parks, District of West Vancouver etc. etc........to
identify sites with developed park infrastructure and site conditions
that support downhill mountain biking, and may support private/public
economic opportunities".  How did we get from looking into possibilities
and alternatives to supporting mountain biking.  There was no appetite
for building a parking lot in 2003, why should there be now? 
3.  There is and should be some significance to the fact that mountain
biking is banned in some jurisdictions as noted by Councillor Crist.
4.  Remember the saying: If you build it, people will come.  Build one
parking lot and mountain bikers from all over the lower mainland will
come.  What do we do then.....build another parking lot?  At what cost
to residents?  Where?  What about the sustainability of the mountains
and hillsides?
 
Council members of the day scoffed at the statements made by Councillor
Crist in a 2002 or 2003 council meeting (I could look it up) when he
said something to the effect that providing facilities for mountain
bikers should not be our responsibility just because we have a mountain
that lends itself to this activity.  I agreed with his thoughts at the
time and I still do.  While he may appear dogmatic in his position to
the frustration of other Council members and some members of the public,
I believe that he brings a valuable insight to what is and will continue
to be a major problem for residents.  Is it not the residents that
should get consideration?  Not just the residents in close proximity to
the hillsides but residents who will have to foot the bill for parking
lots, patrols, liability claims, environmental damage and more studies.
 
Bill Stowell
4023 Lynn Valley Rd
604-987-8408
billstowell@shaw.ca
 
Background:
36 year resident, 38 years with large financial institution, involved in
house building and real estate and Chair of Advisory Design Panel
1979-81.
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